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15 July 2005

Governor George Pataki

Executive Chamber

State Capitol

Albany, NY 12224

Dear Governor Pataki,

This letter is a follow-up letter to my hand-written letter to you of 14 July 2005 sponsored by Planned Parenthood of the Southern Fingers Lake that requested you sign the Unintended Pregnancy Prevention Act (A.116, S.3661).

In that letter I expressed my concerns that increasingly the federal and state governments are legislating religious faith believes that are being imposed upon all Americans, which is expressly prohibited by the First Amendment. 

No citizen, institution or government has the right to impose their personal religious beliefs upon others, particularly when that religious faith believe imposes harm and injury upon others. The refusal to fill medical prescriptions--which inflicts harm and injury--, because of personal religious believes, is an example of such behavior that violates the Constitutional rights of all free citizens.

Enclosed is the Petition to the Congress, submitted by the First Unitarian Church, Ithaca, NY, that describes violations of the religious rights and other Constitutional rights of Unitarian Universalists and other religious faiths that are inherent in the "Unborn Victims of Violence Act 2004", which unconstitutionally legislates a theology of embryo-fetal human personhood that is contrary to their religious believes and which imposes harm and injury upon humanity.

Also enclosed for your review is the 1982 General Assembly Resolution of the Unitarian Universalist Association "Public Education, Religious Liberty, and the Separation of Church and State" that opposes any legislation of a "theology of fetal personhood" that violates the religious liberty clause of the First Amendment of all Unitarian Universalists.

More detailed information can be found at: http://unitarian.ithaca.ny.us/socialJusticeCouncil.html#petition

Similarly, the Declaration of the American Jewish Congress on "Abortion and the Sacredness of Life" affirms: "Did you know that abortion can be a religious requirement? Not just permitted, but required?" is enclosed for your review.

You are urged, as Governor, to protect the Constitutional freedoms of all citizens of New York that are violated when legislation imposes wrongful sectarian religious beliefs upon all citizens. In this context your signing the Unintended Pregnancy Prevention Act (A.116, S.3661) is mandatory, as your Oath of Office requires.

Your actions to uphold the "separation of church and state" and to defend the Constitutional rights and liberties of the citizens of New York will be welcomed by all citizens of New York.

Sincerely,

James W. Prescott, Ph.D.

Chair, Task Force on Women's Reproductive Rights, 2003-2004

Social Justice Council

First Unitarian Church 

Ithaca, New York 

Cc: Planned Parenthood of the Southern Fingers Lake

